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It may be that the Royal Funeral Home conducted the funeral and emplaced 
the metal marker, since that funeral home did inter a number of people in the 
arsenal cemeteries.  It is not known whether they have serial numbers of the 
markers recorded, or if there is enough of this number legible to determine 
the deceased’s name from them, if they did in fact conduct the funeral. 
 
When the effort to explore this cemetery was first undertaken, it was thought 
that the name Powhaton Toney was actually two different surnames.  Thus, 
the name in the caption of the photos is hyphenated.  However, it is now 
known that Powhaton Toney was indeed one man’s name in the area.  His 
marriage record is shown below: 


